
RGC MINUTES – March 13, 2006 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 

AT 7:00 PM BY Joe Santone 
Absent: Bryan Lange, Boyd Robertson, Chuck Heath, Paul Christensen, Doug Graf 

Minutes from February Meeting were approved. 
 

SPECIAL GUEST:  Jeff Couwenhoven, our new Golf Course Superintendant – Said he 
is working  on the bunkers to remove rocks and other loose impediments.  Then he 
spoke to us regarding the Audubon International Program which involves our club with 
the course.  Further information and details later.  We also specified an area for the 
planting of Skip Orr’s tree.  This will be located near the #10 tee and to the right of the 
18th green.  He also said they will improve their efforts to keep areas clean around the 
irrigation sprinklers that have yardage markers to make them more easily visible by 
players. 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT – David Oxley, Jr. Memorial entries will be coming in starting 
April 1 with a deadline of May 22.  These dates were established by the JGANC.  The 
tournament date is June 12 and I am looking for as many volunteers as possible. 
 
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT – The Christmas fund is approximately $900. 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT – Latest numbers show we have 418 active members. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT – No report available; new budget was presented to the 
board.  After the budget, the board approved a motion to pay for the entry fees for the 
NCGA four ball event.  Two teams from the regular flight and two teams from the senior 
flight provided each division has a minimum of 10 teams entered; it was also noted that 
the prize fund for away tournaments will be increased commensurate with the number of 
players. 
  
TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Bryan informed the board that two teams in 
the 54 hole Team tournament had been disqualified for playing the improper format. He 
asked that we refund the entry fees to Jessie Sierra and Robert Acrea and this was 
approved by the board.  The balance in the tournament fund is $2,153.00. 
 
WEBMASTER – The web is going well and we are still working on  establishing a 2nd 
Pay Pal and tournament handicap information. 
 
HANDICAP CHAIRMAN – Excellent feedback from membership regarding e-mail and 
posting of tournament handicaps. 
 
RULES CHAIRPERSON – Replacement of missing hazardous stakes on hole #6 (the 
Canyon hole) will be completed by the golf course superintendent. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Rules – No report 
 
Audit – In process, working with Scott to audit dollars posted to member’s accounts. 
 
By-laws – No report. 
 



 
CORRESPONDENCE – Letter from JGANC asking our club to provide local rules for 
David Oxley tournament participants.  Letter regarding 54 hole team tournament from 
Brian Lange. 
 
OLD BUSINESS – No old business. 
 
NEW BUSINESS – We are establishing a senior flight to be eligible for this flight 
members must be 55 years of age.  We must have a minimum of 12 players in this flight 
per event to establish a prize fund.  This flight will tee off from the white tees during 
regular RGC events, but must play from the blue tees on all NCGA events.  This has 
been confirmed with/NCGA based on yardage and slope. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m. Next meeting April 13 at 
Diamond Oaks Legends and Heros at 6:00 P.M.  This is prior to the open meeting on the 
same night. 
 
 
Joe Santone  
For Chuck 
 
 


